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LWVGB Upcoming Events[image: image4.wmf]
	Month
	Day
	Time
	Event
	Location

	September
	17
	
	Constitution Day
	

	September
	25
	5:30 pm
	Member Meeting
	Cantina / Pepper Place

	October 
	2-5
	
	Southern Women’s Show
	BJCC

	October 
	7
	5:45 pm
	Board Meeting
	All Members welcome

	October
	23
	6:30 pm
	Member Meeting

The Internet League

Jean Johnson
	Homewood Library

	November 
	5
	5:45 pm
	Board Meeting
	TBA

	November
	4
	7 TO 7
	Election
	Be sure to Vote

	November 
	20
	
	Member Meeting
	

	December
	6
	11:30 am
	Member Holiday Luncheon
	Ronald McDonald House



LWVGB


P.O. Box 530522


Mountain Brook, AL 35253





LWVGB Annual Planning Meeting





�





		Lanning Snags Seat on Energy Sub-Committee


	


Joyce Lanning will be sitting on the Alabama Legislative Energy Sub-Committee in the upcoming session.  As you may remember, Joyce represented the League at the United Nations Climate Change Conference last fall.  We will be sure to report on Joyce’s involvement.  Congratulations Joyce.





Who says our board planning meetings are not intense??





�





�





Amanda McGriff and Karen Threlkeld weigh in on the year’s plan.








Notes on My Trip to Portland





After discussing convention with the Board, it was suggested that I put some of my general observations of attending into an article.  So here are my observations of attending a meeting in Portland Oregon.





Portland was a delightful experience. Since it is further north daylight extends even later into the night.  Downtown was vibrant day and night. Having lived in Portland in the early 1970’s I knew my way around but was so delighted to see that after a reported general downtown downturn, revitalization has occurred and Portland again is a very livable city.  First, when we arrived at the airport, we took the light rail at a cost of under $2.00 all the way from the airport along the Columbia River to downtown on the south side of the Willamette River.  The ride in a taxi is considerable more expensive and not much quicker.  The light rail was attractive, mostly glass for a great view, and had places for people to hang bikes if they connected with a bike path.  The entire trip revealed how extensive the 277 miles of biking and walking paths are and I only saw a portion of it.  The paths follow the light rail and flow under and over the track, streets and freeways, making biking a legitimate form of transportation.  The paths had many people walking and biking.  The light rail connected with the bus system throughout the entire length.  In the downtown area the light rail and bus connect with the free trolley that runs throughout the downtown.  In other words, what we talk about in Birmingham related to transit has been accomplished in Portland.  You may live without a car and have easy access everywhere.  Portland, like all of Oregon has a major land use plan.  Portland is designated a high-density area and out-lying areas are preserved for their prime agricultural qualities, natural areas and to protect the water, not for urban sprawl.  When Vancouver WA, a sprawling bedroom community indicated that they wanted to increase the lanes on the freeway over the Columbia River, Portland said no.  Portland indicated that they have tried to protect the rural area and if Vancouver wants to sprawl then they will have to deal with it.  


Adding more lanes only supports wasteful urban sprawl.  They seem to be practicing energy conservation and poised for a less oil dependent, high air-quality future.  Now that’s an idea!





Ginny





�





Sarah McDonald and Mary Lynn Bates in Portland.





�








Constitutional Reform Update





 


Constitutional Reform moved a step closer to seeing a new constitution for Alabama when the ACCR Foundation held its 2nd Bailey Thomson Memorial Awards Luncheon on August 28th.  The event was held in Mobile at the Arthur R. Outlaw Convention Center with a telecast back to Birmingham at the Harbert Center.  The Honorable Jack Edwards was keynote speaker with a stirring "conversation with Bailey" by Dr. Wayne Flynt who was awarded the 2008 Bailey Thomson Award.


The Anniston Star wrote:   "Wayne Flynt, noted historian and recipient of the 2008 Bailey Thomson Award, spoke of constitutional reform's enemies. The modern-day descendants of the 1901 crowd, Flynt said, have hit a wall. Their arguments are intellectually bankrupt. They play on fears that are losing their sting as the glories of the enlightenment take hold." 


At the luncheon, Leevones Dubose, Director of the Bay Area Woneb's Coalition, Inc., was honored as Citizen Educator of the year and the American Association of University Women Alabama Chapter as well as the Mobile Area Chamber of Commerce were honored as Partners of the Year.    


 


Watch for bills to be offered in the 2009 Legislative Session by Speaker Pro Tem Demetrius Newton in the House and Senator Ted Little in the Senate.  As League members know, bills for a convention came further this past year than ever before, when Speaker Newton introduced the Budget Isolation Resolution for HB 308 on the House floor.  It passed by a majority but short of the super majority needed because the Senate had not yet passed the full State Budget.  


 


We have great hopes for next year and invite all League members to talk to their Legislators over this fall to let them know we expect them to support a bill that will allow the people to vote on holding a constitutional convention to write a new constitution for Alabama!


 


For more information contact Nancy Ekberg 967-2897 


 




















October Events


Upcoming Member Meeting


October a special meeting is planned to feature the Internet League.  Jean Johnson will talk and demonstrate all the wonderful tools available to navigate through the Alabama legislature, advocate with the National League and dialogue with local and state members on important issues.  Save October 23rd at 6:30 at the Homewood Library on your calendar.





Southern Women’s Show


October 2-5 the Southern Women’s Show (� HYPERLINK "http://www.southernshows.com" ��www.southernshows.com�) organizers have sent a few free tickets to the LWVGB.  We will give them as door prizes at our September meeting on Thursday September 25th at the Cantina in Pepper Place.














LWVGB Board Planning for 2008-2009





The League Board gathered for the planning session on July 19th and came up with a number of ideas to focus on Voters’ Service, County Manager Advocacy, a couple League Studies, and Natural Resources with the focus on climate change related to transit.  The Board broke up all the tasks that we would support during the year and have come up with a task list.  See the article on Member Tasks and Projects.  We have lots of places where you may give an hour or more to help the League in its support of democracy.  We have projects from voter registration, voter awareness, web activities that support voter education, former felon voter rights, writing to legislators and congress, updating our Alabama Government at Your Fingertips, helping with the Voter, meeting arrangements, natural resources, women’s history month, climate change, membership, and observer of government meetings.  Contributing is fun and we welcome your participation.





�





Disclaimer of Importance


The League of Women Voters has a special history of maintaining its non-partisan approach.  While we encourage our members to run for office, participate in party politics and help with campaigns, the League remains non-partisan by providing neither support nor opposition to any candidate for office.  We have policies at the local, state and national level.  To maintain this reputation and to foster broad dialogue on issues, board members and officers have restrictions on what they can do politically.  Unfortunately a member in another state was interviewed by the press and the outcome was a report on CNN that the League of Women Voters supports the candidacy of Sarah Palin.  We neither support nor oppose this candidate.  At this time it is not understood if the League member was misquoted, or if she abused her role as an officer of a local League.  The LWVGB Board wants you to know that the League at all levels does not and will not support or oppose any candidate.  


Prior to hearing this report, we in Birmingham were contacted by two of the television stations and indicated we are non-partisan and neither support nor oppose any candidate.








    Karen Threlkeld, Amanda McGriff, Ginny Randolph, Connie Arwine and Sarah McDonald 





Ginny Randolph at the Annual League of Women Voters Convention held in Portland, June 2008.





Not a Conventional Convention!





Try to go sometime.  LWV Convention is impressive.  Everything is scheduled tightly and organized well.  The meeting basically may be divided into business sessions plus workshops and caucuses.  Additionally we had speakers on topics of interest to the League.  Civil discourse on issues was a delight.





The business sessions dealt with bylaws, program and program priorities and nominations.  Our Sarah McDonald was on the elections oversight committee.  Mary Lynn Bates spoke to many of the issues on program.  


The elections resulted in the first male director for the LWV Board.  He is Norman Turill from Portland, OR.  





One of the speakers was John Kitzhaber, M.D., Governor of Oregon 1994-2002 and a physician.  He detailed the needs of Health Care for the 21st Century.  He had much to say and to challenge us to consider our health care system working for everyone, not just those who have the money or have access through employment.  He grew up playing under the table while his mother conducted League meetings so he knew the League well.  The first woman governor of Oregon (1991-1994) Barbara Roberts continues to be a League member and she spoke about Women as Political Leaders.  





A powerful presentation was made by a panel on Climate Change led by one of our League members.  V Ramanathan, professor at Scripps Institution of Oceanography at UC-San Diego presented an overview of climate change that was at once most distressing and yet encouraging if we make changes.  He is part of the group that won the Nobel Prize for their work on Climate Change.





The business accomplished included the adoption of the Program/Positions with the new Immigration position.  The proposal for a small study on the National Popular Vote was adopted and we will see that coming to us in early 2009.  Also adopted was a Healthcare Education Program to help educate members and our communities about the issues at stake in Healthcare.  Another educational effort adopted was on Climate Change.  The LWV will continue advocacy on issues of re-districting for congressional and legislative seats, DC Voting rights, campaign finance reform, ethics and lobbying reform, civil liberties health care reform and global climate change.  The LWV increased the per member payment (PMP) that the local leagues pay to LWV.  We had expected this action and have budgeted for it and increased our dues for this next year to accommodate the increase.  This is the first dues increase locally in many years.  We were the lowest in the State.





There is so much to tell you about Convention and all the activities and learning opportunities.  The League is impressive in the level of actions and advocacy.  The next convention is scheduled for 2010 in Atlanta GA.  I hope many of you can attend.  Lending our energy and money to this organization will result in positive outcomes.


Ginny


�




















































































































The League Needs YOU to Volunteer!


�





You





Member Tasks and Projects





The following are projects for which LWVGB welcomes and needs member involvement.  All of the projects have a board member who will explain or assist if you need.  For a number of the tasks we have materials available that may be used or updated/revised.  For any task, questions are welcomed.  The Board is happy to assist members who have questions.  For a full breakdown of each task consult our web site � HYPERLINK "http://www.lwvgb.org" ��www.lwvgb.org� for period of time in which the task is needed, deadlines, expected amount of time and expectations of the task.


To volunteer, please contact Virginia Randolph 699.5582 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@lwvgb.org" ��admin@lwvgb.org�





Advocacy


Advocacy:  Letter writing to our State legislators 


Advocacy:  Letter writing to Congress	 


Advocacy:  Letters to editor of newspaper/op ed  


Advocacy: Efforts for a County Manager Bill for Jefferson County 


Voters’ Service


Work at the Registrar’s Office September – November 4 (see additional article)


Former Felon Voting Rights  


Register college students to vote	


Work at registering individuals as requested or determined	 


Email to Real Estate Association and other groups regarding registering to vote, changing of address for voting	 


Write PSA’s for radio, community newspapers and ads for college newspapers 


Update Alabama Government at Your Fingertips


Web


Help with web site activities


Meetings Arrangements


Meeting arrangements especially for our December 6 luncheon and April 23rd Annual Business meeting


Women’s History Month


Work with AAUW to Celebrate Women’s history month


Interview of Alabama Legislators


Natural Resources


Review of Natural Resources Position


Climate Change Issues	


Membership


Membership	   


Mothers, Daughters and Sisters Project	 


Program Review LWVAL and LWVGB Studies


National Popular Vote 


Voter 


Voter Production


Observer Corps


Observe government meetings:  we need more for these areas:


Jefferson County Commission


Birmingham City Council 


Jefferson County Personnel Board	


Birmingham School Board


Hoover School Board











Don’t  Miss the Fall Membership Meeting 





Please plan to attend our fall membership meeting on Thursday, September 25th. The fun starts at 5:30 and we plan to go until about 8:00.   We will meet on the patio of the Cantina Restaurant, 2901 2nd Avenue SOUTH in  the Martin Biscuit Building.


We will discuss the 2008-2009 year’s program and all the plans and committees in our Greater Birmingham League.  We want to meet you, share viewpoints, learn which committees you might like to join and find out what you feel your League should be doing this year.





Please invite a friend, or two to join you that night.  The future of the League depends on membership growth.





The League will provide snacks at the Restaurant.  You are invited to order the beverage of your choice and stay for dinner if you would like.





Come and enjoy the conversation of bright like-minded women and men like yourself!





Nancy Ekberg and Amanda McGriff





Call us if you have questions:  Nancy  967-2897 and Amanda  326-6651











�





 �


Raise Your Hand 


Get Involved with Voter Services!


This has been an unbelievably busy year for Voter Services!  We do have an election coming up.  In case you have not heard!   There have been a number of voter registration drives this year, and we thank all volunteers who have helped out.  The good news is we are doing good and necessary work in our communities; the bad news is we aren't done yet!  We continue to need your assistance to assist with voter registration tables at various events, so please watch your email as these solicitations are issued.





We have also offered assistance to the Jefferson County Registrars Office where volunteers are needed to answer phones, process paperwork, etc. on Mondays & Fridays starting September 8th.  No previous experience is necessary and scheduling is flexible.  Everyone that has volunteered in the past reports that it is one of the most rewarding experiences a League member can have.   





Contact Karen Threlkeld at 205-602-7209 or via email: karenthrelkeld@yahoo.com for more information.


 





�








Membership Has Its Rewards!


It’s that time of year again – time to renew your membership in the League of Women Voters of Greater Birmingham.  Your board has been hard at work over the summer, putting together a fantastic plan for the coming year.  We want you to be a part of it.  Please review your personal information below, making any changes necessary, and then detach this form and mail it along with your payment before October 1, 2008, using the envelope provided.  Please also consider marking the areas of service in which you are interested.





Feel free to contact me at 967-2897 or nanekberg@aol.com if you have any questions or concerns.


Sincerely,





Nancy Ekberg  


VP – Membership





                                                 Please detach and return with payment.





----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


LWVGB Annual Membership Renewal





Full Name ____________________________________________________________________________





Address __________________________����������������____________________________________________________





City, State, Zip ________________________________________________________________________         








Annual Membership Renewal:									$45.00


Family Membership Renewal:									$60.00


Student Membership Renewal:									$20.00


Optional Tax-Deductible Contribution to Educational Fund:					$_____


Please enclose separate check made out to LWVAL Education Fund.





Total Amount Enclosed:									$_____





Please indicate in which area(s) you would like to serve, if any.  Check all that apply.





___ Debate/ Forum Set-Up					                                         Newsletter ___


___ Fundraising						                                              Observer Corps ___


___ Lobbying							                             Study Preparation ___


___ Mailing/ Administrative				                                               Voter Services ___


___ Membership Recruitment				                                                          Website ___





Return with payment before October 1, 2008, to:





LWVGB, PO Box 530522, Birmingham, AL 35253


Your League thanks you!








� INCLUDEPICTURE  "http://www.lwval.org/images/lwv_logol_lg.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���








Board of Directors


League of Women Voters of Greater Birmingham


205 583-5000


� HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@lwgb.org" ��admin@lwvgb.org�





Virginia Randolph, President





Nancy Ekberg, 1st Vice President





Cissy Bennett, Secretary





Sarah McDonald, Treasurer





Paulette Rowe





Connie Arwine





Joyce Lanning, Natural Resources





Kathryn Kerchof, Editor


  The Voter 





Yvonne Brakefield,


  Chair Nominating Committee





Jean Johnson,


  Off-Board Technical Director





Ann Smith,


  Off-Board Observer Corps Water


     Works





Karen Threlkeld, Voters Service





Amanda McGriff, Membership


  Co-Chair








Grow the League!























Membership Meeting


the Cantina


Martin Biscuit Building


September 25th at 5:30





Bring a Friend or Two!














Get Involved This Election Year! -- A Note from the President





We are beginning the new season for the League and you will find in this issue:


Notes from the national LWV Convention in Oregon


Goals and projects established at the LWVGB Planning meeting in July


September’s member meeting – always fun


One of our members on the Alabama Legislative Energy Sub-Committee


Membership renewal time and


Areas where you can get involved and make a difference


Please take a few moments and review this information and plan to join us in making democracy work.





I had the privilege of representing you at the national LWV meeting in Portland Oregon along with Sarah McDonald and Mary Lynn Bates.  It was inspiring to see the many people across the country who are dedicated to being informed on the issues, and who are so committed to our nation’s democracy.  Having spent years going to my professional organizations’ meetings it was fun to see that the League was superbly organized and professionally run.  It is all business, except for noon time when some of us sallied forth into the streets or in the evening again when we went for walks and out to eat.  See the two articles on Convention.





The LWVGB Board met in late July and took your suggestions from the Annual Business meeting along with priorities from national and state Leagues to develop goals for the coming year.  Again they are ambitious but last year we thought we were ambitious and accomplished most of what we set out to do.  Your LWVGB Board is energetic and creative and I look forward to working with each of them and you.   We have made plans to do the following:


Work on projects of importance to our community 


Collaborate with AAUW for a special event in honor of Women’s History month in March


Interview our local legislative delegation 


Undertake two interesting studies 


 Look over the projects we listed and sign up to do as much or as little as your time allows.  Every person working contributes to making a difference.





Ginny





September, 2008
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